
MINUTES 

Barrio Logan Community Planning Group 

Meeting Location: 2212 Main Street, San Diego CA 92113 

March 18, 2015 

I. Meeting Called to order 6:15 PM by Mark Steele, Chairperso 

Members Present: 

 Brent E. Beltran 

 Hector Villegas 

 Erick Ortega 

 David Favela 

 Mark Steele 

 Josie Talamantez 

 Captain Curt Jones 

 Juanita Lopez 

 Mario Chacon 

 Elvia Martinez 

 Hector Perez 

Members Absent: 

 Tom Ryan 

 Catherine Herbst (excused) 

 Fernando Hernandez 

 Tim Frazer 

 Teresa Montero 

II. Approval of the minutes of 02/18/15 Motion: Hector Perez; second: Brent E Beltran 

III. Adoption of the Agenda: Motion, Brent Beltran; second Hector Perez 

IV. Staff Reports: 

a. Ken Powell from Port of San Diego Reported that 10th Avenue Terminal 

rehabilitation project is in preliminary stages and will take 10-18 months to 

define project scope, schedule and conduct environmental report. Port invites 

public  to participate. Information found at www.portofsandiego.org  

b. Question from Eric Ortega; Who is involved? / Ron Powell responded that 

residents, business owners, environmental coalition will be included in the 

creation of master plan 

c. Aida Castañeda from Assemblywoman Lorena Gonzalez’s office informed the 

public about new bills that have been introduced: AB 6 & 7; Double pay for 

http://www.portofsandiego.org/


Holiday Work / Prop AB 1522; Paid sick time. She left “Let’s Talk’ pamphlets with 

contact information to Assemblywoman’s Lorena Gonzalez office. 

d. Gaby Dominguez from Councilman David Alvarez’s office announced e-waist 

recycling event scheduled on April 18, Block Party on March 28,  

e. Mark Steele announced that next month Lara Gates will report on Current Barrio 

Logan Plan 

    V.   No Public Comments 

VI.   Comments from Planning Group 

a. Brent Beltran reported the need for a traffic light or stop sign at the intersection of 

Freeway 5 southbound ramp and Logan Heights. Noting that it is a very dangerous 

intersection specially around 2-3 pm (NASCCO shift change)  

b. Jossie Talamantes reported that there is no wheelchair accessibility ramp at that 

same intersection and makes the crossing that much more dangerous. 

c. Mario Chacon, David Favela and Elvia Martinez reported that shipyard noise & light 

pollution is unbearable and would like to request SD Port to intercede on behalf of 

Barrio Logan residents. Ken Powell agreed to take these complaints to the Port 

Tenants to request modifications to minimize negative impacts.  

d. Mark Steele suggested that members of the Barrio Logan Planning group should take 

the lead and ‘stay in touch’ with both The Port Authorities and Councilman Alvarez’s 

office and report to community on the responses to the issues reported at this 

meeting. Brent Beltran and Mario Chacon volunteered. 

VII.  New Business 

a. Stephan Barts from SANDAG reported on Bay Shore Bikeway Project.  The proposed 

bike path will traverse Barrio Logan at Harbor Drive and some sections of street 

parking and NASSCO parking will be relocated to accommodate bike path. 

Community is invited to participate in Stakeholders’ meetings in April and May to 

provide comments and feedback to SANDAG.  The project will require funding from 

local and state agencies and SANDAD has allocated most of the funding while gap 

funding is being requested to the state. Information about this project can be found 

at www.keepsandiegomoving.com 

VIII.  Adjournment at 6:45 pm 

 

http://www.keepsandiegomoving.com/

